Crisp County Board of Commissioners Emergency Called Meeting April 3, 2020

Crisp County Administrator Clark Harrell called the emergency called meeting to order at 5:15 p.m. in Room 305 of the Crisp County Government Center with County Commissioner Larry Felton, City of Cordele Chairman John Wiggins and Rick Smarr with WSST-TV present. Due to the State of Emergency, Commissioners were provided a conference call number to participate. Present on the telephone conference were Chairman Sam Farrow, County Commissioners A. James Nance, Wallace Mathis, J. R. Dowdy, Ill, Arabi Mayor Craig Huckaby and Sheriff Billy Hancock.

ADOPT RESOLUTION RESCINDING ORDINANCE 2020-007 AND ADOPTING GOVERNOR BRIAN KEMP'S EXECUTIVE ORDER TO SHELTER IN PLACE RESOLUTION 2020-008

Administrator Harrell advised the Commission that he had two items to be presented for their consideration. First, he presented Resolution 2020-008, which would rescind the curfew in place and adopt Governor Brian Kemp's Executive Order. He read the resolution. Motion was made by Commissioner Felton to adopt the Resolution Rescinding Ordinance 2020-007 and Adopting Governor Brian Kemp's Executive Order to Shelter in Place, seconded by Commissioner Nance. Chairman Farrow asked Mr. Harrell to poll each Commissioner as to their vote. All Commissioners voted for the passage of Resolution 2020-008.

ADOPT RESOLUTION APPROVING THE WAIVER OF CERTAIN PENALTIES AND INTEREST BY THE CRISP COUNTY TAX COMMISSIONER RESOLUTION 2020-009

Administrator Harrell presented Resolution 2020-009, a resolution to approve the waiver of certain penalties and interest by the Tax Commissioner. He read the resolution. Motion was made by Commissioner Felton to adopt the Resolution Approving the Waiver of Certain Penalties and Interest by the Crisp County Tax Commissioner, seconded by Commissioner Mathis. Administrator Harrell polled the Commission, all voted in favor of Resolution 2020-009.

DISCUSS GOVERNOR'S EXECUTIVE ORDER

A brief discussion took place regarding the Governor's Executive Order for sheltering in place and Sheriff Hancock provided answers to the Commission. Administrator Harrell reported on a memorandum he had sent to all department heads regarding flex scheduling for employees for health and safety purposes in all departments. He further reported that public works would continue their normal schedule however practicing social distancing.

ADJOURNMENT

By common consent, the meeting was adjourned at 5:42 p.m. with no further business.

Sam N. Ferrow, Jr., Chairman

Clark Harrell. Administrator